Corrales International School

Governing Council Regular Meeting 

5500 Wilshire Ave.
Albuquerque, NM 87113
January 13, 2015 – 5:00 p.m.

APPROVED MEETING MINUTES
A. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:01pm by Stacy Blackwell (GC Co-Chair).

B. Roll Call
Present were Carl Grending, Stacy Blackwell, Joe Lopez, Rhonda Ledbetter, Justin Sawyer, Yasine Armstrong, John Emerson and Dr. Nora Scherzinger.

Absent was Carl Grending.
Also present were Dr. Elsy Diaz (CIS Head of School), Rebekah Runyan (CIS Business Manager, Aptability), Tara Armijo-Prewitt (minute-taker), Sheley Wimmer (CIS Testing Coordinator, PLTW Coordinator), Kim Romero (CIS SPED Coordinator), Alexa Banks (CIS Instructor of Gifted), Josh Ripp (CIS MYP Coordinator), Ana Perea (CIS PYP Coordinator), Dr. Nicole Montague (CIS 1st Grade teacher), Gaby Escobedo (PYP Kinder teacher), and Maria Pumilia (CIS Foundation Treasurer). 

C. Adoption of agenda for meeting. 
Joe Lopez moved to adopt the agenda.  Dr. Nora Scherzinger seconded. There was no opposition. 

D. Approval of minutes for December 9, 2015.
John Emerson moved to approve the meeting minutes for December 9, 2015.  Justin Sawyer seconded. There was no opposition. 
E. Governing Council 
Committee Reports: 
SAC Liaison (S. Blackwell); SAC was canceled for January due to inclement weather.

Facilities (C. Grending); Carl Grending was absent.

Maria Pumilia, the CIS Foundation Treasurer, reported that she and Carl Grending met over the winter break with Senator Sapien’s Chief of Staff and noted that financing options were discussed.

Audit (R. Ledbetter); Rhonda Ledbetter reported that there was no audit information to convey. 
Recruitment (Y. Armstrong); Yasine Armstrong reported that she has approached two community members to consider joining the GC, replacing Carl Grending and Yasine Armstrong. 
Technology/Energy Efficiency (J. Emerson); John Emerson noted that he was recently elected the VP of the American Academy of Science and reported that this may translate to opportunities for group projects for CIS students.
Head of School Search Update- Stacy Blackwell and Dr. Scherzinger 

Stacy Blackwell noted that she has received 9 applications via the USPS so far and the committee will meet on Feb 2nd at CIS to review the applications in closed session.

F. Finance 

i) Budget Update – Rebekah Runyan, Business Manager 
Rebekah Runyan reported that 98% of the budget has been spent or encumbered as of the end of 2015.  Rebekah Runyan noted that the Perkins and EMSI funds have not been significantly expended as the funds have only recently come in. 
ii) BARS: Action Proposed-Vote
Rebekah Runyan presented BAR 29-i to incorporate the funds for dual credit instruction received from the state. Dr. Nora Scherzinger moved to approve BAR 29-i. John Emerson seconded. There was no opposition.
G. Head of School  Report  – Dr. Elsy Diaz
i) School Report Card

Dr. Diaz noted her appreciation for CIS teachers’ hard work resulting in CIS’ recent grade of A by the state. Dr. Diaz spoke about each teacher’s important role in growing the CIS team and the leadership roles they have undertaken to make our school stronger.
Yasine Armstrong, Stacy Blackwell and Dr. Nora Scherzinger all spoke of their deep appreciation for the high quality staff members at CIS.

Dr. Diaz reported that CIS received an A in the School Grade Report Card 2015 and noted that the two categories of improvement are the scores for the students in the highest and lowest quartile.  In 2015 our students in the highest quartile significantly improved. In 2015 our students in the highest quartile improved.

Dr. Diaz reported that the math scores are declining and one concern is the lack of stability in enrollment and noted that previous year’s data analysis showed a difference in average scores between students that have attended CIS for 3 years or more and those enrolled for fewer than 3 years. Dr. Diaz noted that with a non-stable enrollment in the upper grades, the 8th grade Algebra I may not be the best choice going forward.

John Emerson inquired whether community member tutoring would be helpful. Dr. Diaz noted that this would be very helpful.

ii) PARCC Test Results – Sheley Wimmer, Test Coordinator
Sheley Wimmer reported that CIS performed relatively well and presented graphs comparing CIS to APS in general noting that last year’s test was the first test and the averages and standards are new and will change in the future with more testing. Dr. Diaz and Sheley Wimmer both noted that CIS students are expected to explain their answers as a matter of course and that likely benefited our students in the testing.

Stacy Blackwell noted that the English scores were phenomenal.
H. Public Comment: No public comment was offered.
I. Other Business/ GC Member Comment: Dr. Nora Scherzinger commended Dr. Diaz on her leadership. 
J. Adjournment

Nora Scherzinger moved to adjourn the meetinhg. Justin Sawyer seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 5:59pm. 
K. The next regular meeting of the Governing Council will be on February 10, 2016 at 5:00 pm and will take place at 5500 Wilshire Ave. NE, Albuquerque, NM  87113
